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Dear Edgeboro Family & Friends,
Well, we've made it a few weeks now without a pastor and we are still surviving. Dan’s absence is felt in many ways by many
people and we continue to see all the areas where his leadership was needed and appreciated. He will be missed greatly and he left

some pretty big shoes to fill.

Of course, February 9th, the first Sunday without Dan, came with snow, ice, and Carole Schachter and [ doing a lot of texting
and phone calls to make sure we made the right decision about Sunday School and worship. Somehow we made it through with
.only cancelling Sunday school and Andrew Miller was able to share his gift with us when relating his message about being ready

when called by God. Thank you Snow Crew for ensuring our walks were shoveled and salted!

The following week, the weather forecast was initially calling for more snow and ice Saturday night into Sunday, February 16th.
Thankfully, the meteorologists were accurate when predicting the ice turning to rain and temperatures rising early Sunday morning,
ensuring any ice and snow was easily removed. Sunday school was able to meet and the Rt. Rev. Chris Giesler shared with us a
wonderful message about Luke’s version of the B-Attitudes and Jesus coming down to preach to the disciples on a level place.

Again, thank you to the Snow Crew for clearing the way to the church!

As [ write this, we are preparing for the last Sunday in February and snow is currently falling. Luckily the forecast is showing
clear skies and only mildly cold temperatures for Sunday morning, so we will be able worship together and be moved by Eric Smith

sharing his message with us. And the snow crew will be able to have a Sunday off.

The Joint Board has been working behind the scenes to ensure we have pulpit supply and that we provide the support the
congregation needs in the absence of a full time pastor. We understand the need to have pastoral care available outside of Sunday
morning worship, so we worked together to find a short term solution. The Joint Board offered the position of Part Time Interim
Pastor to the Rt. Rev. Chris Giesler and he has graciously accepted. Chris will be in this role beginning Ash Wednesday, March
5th, through the Lenten and Easter season and extending into May. Words cannot express our gratitude to Chris for providing his

time and spiritual guidance as we begin our search for Edgeboro’s next full time pastor.

The Joint Board met with the Eastern District President, Missy Johnson, and Eastern District Board Regional Representative,
Tammy Lavoy, to start the process of finding Edgeboro’s next pastor. Information regarding this process has been included in the
weekly bulletins, the E-blast and within this Envoy. We've also shared the link and QR code for a Congregational Survey we
ask each member to complete. The survey should be completed in one sitting and we ask each member to complete it only once.
The information collected will be shared with the Joint Board and Eastern District Board to help in finding the best pastor to meet

the needs of our congregation.

The Joint Board asks for your support, prayers and continued faith in us as we travel on this journey of information and
discernment that is known as the call process.
Faithfully in Christ,
Sue Testa
Elders’ Vice Chair




Sunday Schedule

& Volunteers

March 2
9:15am Adult Sunday School
9:30am Youth Sunday School

10:30am Worship—Joyful Noise
Offering

Elder Sue Testa

Sacristans Mike & Terri Long
Ushers Mike & Terri Long
Nursery Jenny Minnich

March 5
7:00pm Worship (Ash Wednesday)

Elder Tammy Baer

Sacristans Thomas & Gilda
Pheiffer; Peggy Leith

Ushers Eric Smith & Family

March 9
9:15am Adult Sunday School
9:30am Youth Sunday School

10:30am Worship—Communion

Elder Kyle Borowski
Sacristans Bob & Elley Silfies
Ushers Joe & Sue Testa
Nursery Madison Hoff

- March 16
9:15am Adult Sunday School
9:30am Youth Sunday School

10:30am Worship
1:30pm Palette Club Group

Elder Season Pagano
Sacristans Jon & Lynn Terry
Ushers Bob & Elley Silfies
Nursery Jennifer Minnich

March 23
9:15am Adult Sunday School
9:30am Youth Sunday School

10:30am Worship

Elder Tammy Baer

Sacristans John & Rosie Bauman
Ushers John & Rosie Bauman
Nursery Lynn Terry

March 30
9:15am Adult Sunday School
9:30am Youth Sunday School

10:30am Worship

Elder Spencer Smith

Sacristans Ron & Carol Freyman

Ushers Carole Saeger & Nancy
Bartleman

Nursery Val Hoff

Worship

In this section you will find information about special offerings, services, and activities for
the communal worship of our congregation.

¢ Worship Online—Go to edgeboromoravian.org to download the week’s bulletin and
access the livestream of worship on Facebook and YouTube each Sunday. If you
cannot join live, recordings of past services can be accessed in the same way.

e March’s Joyful Noise Offering—This month’s Joyful Noise Offering will support
You Belong. Place your offerings in the Joyful Noise can in the sanctuary or make a gift
to Edgeboro online, designating your gift for “Joyful Noise.”
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e Make a Gift to Edgeboro Online—Scan the QR code at the right g B,

to make a gift to Edgeboro online using a credit card or bank account.
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B¢
Go to edgeboromoravian.org/give for more options and details about i::j' 'm
giving to Edgeboro. Ry R

e Ash Wednesday Worship will take place on Wednesday, March 5th at 7:00pm (in

person and online).

e Lent begins this month!—The first Sunday of Lent is March 9th and our first
midweek Lenten gathering will take place March 12th, Dinner at 6:00pm with the
Lenten Program Series: Song for the Seasons of Life from 7:00pm—8:00pm. Life, at
rimes, offers us joys beyond compare. At the same time, lite can be difficult with losses
and suffering. God has given us the ¢ift of music to celebrate and give thanks for the
times of joy and to comfort our souls during rhe scasons of sutfering. On each
Wednesday evening during Lent, in addition to sharing a simple meal, we will listen
ro, meditate on, and pray hymns and songs which can bring meanine to the many
seasons of our lives. We hope you can join us each Wednesday in Lent ar 6:00pm in
the Fellowship Hall for these programs led by Pastor Chris Geisler.

March 12: Trustees; March 19: Elders; March 26: CEC;
April 2: Choir; April 9 - Sacristans

Monthly Financial Update

Monthly Budgeted Revenue $20,290.00 | General Income through Jan 31, 2025
January General Income $16, 961 2024: $12,045.00
Monthly Difference ($ 3,300) 2025: $16,961.00
Year to Date Difference $ 3,300) Percent Change: 40.8%
Worship Attendance (In-Person + Online)

February 2024 2025

Week | 138 266

Week 2 113 158 Includes YouTube &

Facebook views
Week 3 165 305
Week 4 119 225




Church News & Events

In this section, you will find announcements, information, and updates about Edgeboro and the community.

A MESSAGE FROM THE EASTERN DISTRICT BOARD

As your congregation enters this period of pastoral transition, we offer this information explaining the process of call for the
Moravian Church, Eastern District.

The Moravian call system is neither appointive (the pastor is not assigned by the denomination) nor congregational (that is, elect-
ed by the vote of the congregation). Ours is a conferential system in which denominational officials and the local Joint Board
confer in order to find the pastor that will meet the needs of the congregation. We believe the leading of the Holy Spirit is clear-
ly part of our call process. Steps in the process are:

1. The District Board is responsible for initiating the call process. Its representatives meet with the Joint Board to help iden-
tify the needs of this parish. Through congregational assessment, the District Board will carefully match the needs of this
church with the strengths of the ordained women and men who might be available for call. The Joint Board can also suggest
names, which the District Board will then review to discern their appropriateness and availability.

2. The next step is for the District President to meet again with the Joint Board in order to present biographical and evalua-
tive material on the recommended clergy decided upon in Step 1.

3. Following in-depth discussion, a secret ballot will be cast. When two-thirds of the total board membership agrees on a
potential pastor, and after working out the terms of the call (such as salary, housing, travel expense, continuing education,
etc.), the District President issues the call to the pastor in the name of the Moravian Church, Northern Province. Please note
that the Joint Board serves as the personnel committee; the congregation does not vote to call a pastor.

It must be noted that the Joint Board and the District Board will keep the choice secret so that the pastor is free of external
pressures in seeking the Lord’s direction. Members of the congregation must respect the need for secrecy by not pressuring
the Joint Board for advance information.

4. Unless the called pastor feels no leading by God to the congregation, a ministry dialogue will take place with the calling
Joint Board and the called Pastor. A member of the EDEB will be present.

5. Following the ministry dialogue meeting, the Joint Board will vote to reconfirm (or not) the original call to the Pas-
tor. This also requires a 2/3 vote of the total membership of the Joint Board. The Pastor will be notified of the Joint Board
action.

6. Should the call be reaffirmed, a written reply to the call is requested by the District President and the Joint Board will be
notified of the response. If the call is accepted, that will be announced to the congregation. If it is declined, the District Pres-
ident and the Joint Board will meet again to pursue the process further, returning to step #2.

Long experience with the call system indicates:
1. That it is democratic in nature.
2. That democracy can move slowly sometimes.
3. That the local church benefits from the help which the denomination can give and a real partnership can develop.
4. Responsibility and choice are shared by the local church, the denomination, and the pastor.

5. That if the pastor who is called declines the call, it does not imply a negative judgment on the congregation but, rather, a
sense of no clear leading of the Lord to accept.
6. That the leading of the Holy Spirit has repeatedly been demonstrated to be active in the call process.




' Church News & Events

In this section, you will find announcements, information, and updates about Edgeboro and the community.

Congregational Survey The Northern Province is requesting that each member of Edgeboro fill out this survey
regarding the Pastoral Call for the church. Please fill out the survey ONE TIME only and complete it by March 9th. You
can use the QR code provided to the right or this link
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/VVZQY5B

There will be folks to help navigate to the survey after church service on March 2nd and 9th . ¥
If you have any questions, please call the church office, 610.866-8793. :

Survey

Joint Board Installation— At the service on February 2nd, members of the Joint Board were officially installed at
Edgeboro. Elders: Sue Testa-Vice-Chair, Kyle Borowski-Secretary, Tammy Baer, Tim Jones, Abiel Solitario, Season Pagano,
Val Hoff, and Spencer Smith. Trustees: Carole Schachter-Chair, Ryan Beller-Vice-Chair, Deb Weikert-Secretary, Lacey
Bacon, Peggy Leith, Jane Martin, Andrew Miller, Elly Silfies, and Joe Testa. We thank them for volunteering to serve
Edgeboro.

February 2 Service Celebrations for staff —

Pastor Dan  It’s always challenging to say farewell to a beloved pastor and his wife. Thank you, everyone, for coming
together to make Pastor Dan’s send-otf a memorable event! The Trustees and Elders spearheaded gift-giving and put into
words what we all felt during the service. The potluck meal was generously supported. There are some amazing cooks and
bakers in our church family! A big shout out to Val, Andrew, Hallie, Terri, and Kyle for making the entertainment ‘pop’.
The entertainment was educational, heartwarming, and funny! Then, to top it oft, all who were able helped to clean

up!! It's a great day in the books for Edgeboro. To Pastor Dan & Beth, we send you off with much love and prayers.
Gayle Justice for Sharing her Musical Gifts with Edgeboro for 40 Years Gayle has never hesitated to say that her gifts
come from God, and because of that, she is called to share them with her church family. It was with great pleasure that the
Joint Board and the Choir presented gifts to Gayle to thank you for being such a faithful servant in the musical life of the
church tor over 40 years! Music is such an important part of Edgeboro, and Gayle takes the time to include

everyone. That being said, anyone who wants to join the choir is welcome, including Val!! Here's to another 40 years!!
Greg Clugston for 10 Years of Service It was with great pleasure thart the joint board recognized Greg Clugston for 10
years of service as our church custodian at the service. You know, you have a tabulous custodian when no one complains
about anything not being cleaned. Greg's attention to detail is praiseworthy. The Edgeboro congregation may not see Greg,
but his presence is felt, and his work is greatly appreciated! Thank vou, Greg.

Edgeboro Ensemble Rehearsals & Worship Service — Anyone who has at least one year of experience playing an
instrument is welcome to join the Edgeboro Ensemble. We will rehearse Sundays March 30th & April 6th from 12:00pm
-1:00pm in the choir room, to prepare to play during the worship service, Easter Sunday, April 20th (meet in the choir
room at 10:00am that day) Please contact Megan Weikert (meggstar@ren.com 610.392-0910) if you plan on playing or
have any questions! See you soon!

Directory Updates—The church office is collecting updates for the 2025 directory. If any of your contact information
has changed (address, phone, email, etc.), let us know at churchoffice@edgeboromoravian.org or 610.866-8793.

Nursery News —We are hoping to recruit more people, who would be able/willing to help watch children while their
parents enjoy worship, for our nursery program. If you are interested, please contact Jenny Minnich at 610-248-9250 or

jejm98@gmail.com.” ***Your clearances need to be updated in the office if yoir would like to volunteer. See Carole
Schachter for this!!***

Seniors and Friends will be held March 6th, 11:30am West Side Moravian Church 402 3rd Ave BRING a Friend &
a Sandwich Beverage and Dessert will be Provided! Meet Melissa Sterner, botanical artist and owner of Sterner’s Stems
will join us. Sterner’s Stems is a unique plant shop and Build-Your-Own Terrarium Bar experience located in the heart of
Allentown, PA. Melissa’s passion for plants and creativity shines through in every event she hosts, bringing the joy of
greenery and artistic expression to her community. In this workshop, Melissa will guide you through painting your own
terracotta pot, allowing your creativity to flourish. Once your masterpiece is complete, she’ll help you plant a beautiful
succulent and share expert tips on how to care for it, ensuring it thrives in your home. Join Melissa for a fun, hands-on
experience where art and nature come together!
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Church News & Events

In this section, you will find announcements, information, and updates about Edgeboro and the community.

Moravian Day of Giving Since its launch in 2021, the Moravian Day of Giving has become a cherished tradition, unit-
ing Moravians across North America o support ministries and missions close to our hearts. On March 4, 2025, we mark five
years of inspired giving—supporting ministries that make a lasting impact. This year’s theme, “Who Inspires You to Give?”,
honors the people and values that fuel our generosity. Every gift to Field of Interest Funds unlocks up to $2500.00 in
matching contributions per fund. These gifts support critical areas like food insecurity, housing, health, environmental
stewardship, and racial equality. Five ministries with the most individual donors will receive $2500.00 Every dollar given to

MMFA'’s grant-making funds helps ministries thrive, whether it’s serving free meals, supporting schools, or providing Bibles
to those incarcerated. For more information, visit: https://www.mmfa.com/

Essentials Café—The cafe is always in need of additional volunteers. Be a greeter, server, cook, caretaker, booster, forag-
er, gardener, and more! Learn more and sign up to volunteer at essentialscafe.org/take—action. Monday evenings are food prep
nights for the cafe at West Side Moravian Church. If you plan to attend, contact West Side Moravian at: westsidemoravi-
an@gmail.com or 610.8650256. The cafe is always in need of additional volunteers. Visit their website to learn more and
sign up to volunteer.

MMF NEWS:

Unitas Chorale 27th Season concert With One Accord, will be held Sunday, May 4, 2025, 4:00 pm; Advent Moravian

Church, 3730 Jacksonville Rd, Bethlehem. Gwyneth Michel, Director

Comenius Music Academy is offering a variety of online courses. All are free, but registration is required to receive the .

zoom link. Sign up for any of the classes below by visiting: moravianmusic.org/comenius-music-academy/ )
Music History of the Baroque Period Mondays March 3-24, 12:00pm Taught by Christopher Ogburn
Music Notation Software, March 21, 12:00pm Learn about current music publishing software options, how they

work, and what kinds of projects can be done with them. Led by Kyle Johnston, MMF Associate Director.

Hymnology, April 11, 12:00pm The Hymnal as a worship resource. Led by Kyle Johnston, MMF Associate Director.
Hymn Writing, May 9, 12:000pm An introduction to hymn writing.Led by Kyle Johnston, MMF Associate Director.

College Hill Spring Craft Show College Hill will be holding a Spring Craft Show on Saturday, April 26, 2025 from
9:00 AM-2:00 PM. There are indoor and outdoor spots and we are looking to fill the spots with crafters! If you are a crafter
and would like to reserve a spot, please complete and submit an application. If you have any questions, please contact Amy
DelLong at 610.704-0014 or amdelong3@gmail.com.

Music at the Museum—First Sundays are free at the Bethlehem Museum Historic Bethlehem Museums & Sites. Come
explore the rich history of the Kemmerer Museum of Decorative Arts and the Moravian Museum of Bethlehem for FREE!
The Moravian Music Foundation will provide an element of music, different each month between 1:00—4:00pm. (The Mu-
seum is open 1lam—5pm). Learn more at historichethlehem.org.

Moravian Newsletters To view the Moravian Monthly, MMFA Communique, the Board of World Mission's Mission
Minute, and past Envoy issues visit the Newsletter Box on our homepage. If you wish to have the Moravian Monthly sent to
your e-mail, contact Sylvie Hauser at: sylvie@mcnp.org to begin receiving this newsletter by email.

Letter Writing Event - Sunday March 9th, 2:004:00pm The Bethlehem Intetfaith Group is hosting a non-political,
interfaith letter writing event at Congregation Brith Sholom, 1190 W. Macada Rd, Bethlehem. This is an opportunity to
join with others and write letters to our elected officials for them to hear your voice. The content of the letters is yours to
discern, this event is nonpartisan. Writing materials and guidance will be available. RSVP to Tammy@BrithSholom.net or
601. 866-8009 by March 7th. (Bring Photo ID to event) Moravians have a regular and faithful presence at community
interfaith events, please know you are especially welcome to participate.

Satori Concert—Moravian Music in America, Sunday, March 23, 2:00pm at College Hill Moravian Church, 72 W.
Laurel St. Nora Suggs, flute and John Arnold, guitar, perform music from the early Moravian tradition in the New World
from the Moravian Music Foundation collection. Tickets are $10 at the door. Further info at: satori-chambermusic.org
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Item Collections & Drives

In this section, you will find information and updates about the different things Edgeboro is collecting.

INDOOR DROP-OFF—The containers for plastics has returned to the Donation Room!
OUTDOOR DROP-OFF—Place your items in the donation drop-off shed near the parking lot.

ONGOING: Trex Plastic Recycling Program—Edgeboro is collecting plastic! Since we began the program in February
2020, Edgeboro and the Bethlehem Moravian congregations have recycled over 13,000 Ibs. of plastic!
Accepted plastics: shopping bags, ice bags, wood pellet bags, Ziploc bags, produce bags, bubble wrap and air
pillows, salt bags, and cereal bags. (NOTE: All plastic must be clean, dry, and free of food residue.)
Recycling drop off schedule: March 8: Carole Burkhardt; April 12: Jon Terry; May 10 Tom Pheiffer

ONGOING: Pop Tabs—All collected pop tabs will be given to Leo’s League for Pediatric Cancer, and they will take them
to the Ronald McDonald House in Philadelphia. There is a collection jar in the kitchen, so please collect your tabs and bring
them to the church to help out with this wonderful cause that helps families with children who are receiving medical care.

Montcthly Highlights
Elders

The Elders last met on Thursday, February 6th. Their next meeting will be on Thursday, March 6th.
The Elders sent out get well, thank you, milestone birthday and anniversary correspondences.
Plans are in the works for another church breakfast in March.

The Borowskis will be leading Lent Madness.

The Collection Room is now OPEN! Thank you Ben Courtade for your hard work!!!

Worship leaders through Lent were planned

Trustees

The Trustees met on February 20th. Their next meeting is Thursday, March, 20th.

Reports from the following committees were given: Elders, Evangelism & Outreach, Fellowship & House, Finance & Audit,
and Stewardship & Financial Communications

There was an update on the transition to the Treasurer position, now divided between Sue Testa, Carole Schachter, and
Jane Martin as Co-Treasurers for 2025

The Trex Bench has arrived and Joe Testa has been tasked to is assembly.

3 more white tables were purchased for the Fellowship Hall

A new vacuum was purchased for the church.

The rental agreement for the parsonage was made. A walkthrough of the parsonage needs completion after Dan and Beth
move out.

Cyber security through iSolved was purchased.

Check signer update was discussed.

Joint Board

The Joint Board met on Monday, February 10th to begin the call process with Eastern District President, Melissa Johnson.
The overview of the Call Process was presented by Melissa Johnson and Tammy Lavoy, explaining that it is a 3 legged stool
involving the Joint Board, prospective pastor, and the District Board.

Please see the bulletin insert, e-blast and the pages 3 and 4 of the Envoy which has more information for congregation
members as well as a link to the congregational survey that must be completed by each member by March 9th.

Don’t Forget!
g
Easter Flower orders—see last page!




Fellowship

In this section you will find information about fellowship events, correspondence received during the month,

and birthday and anniversary dates.

MarchBirthdays

2) Susan Bell
6) Diane Knox
7) Aaron Bastinelli
8) Jim Bucchin
9) Sharon Bond
10) Kelly Caputo
11) Michael Check
Rebecca Holderman
Gavin Hudson
Kylee James
Tom Shafer
13) Jennifer Hoff
14) Brandon Graser
Kathryn Podhyski
Elaine Sergent
16) Margaret Heimbrook
Kylee Hudson
17) Dustin Duro
Julia Nagle
18) Jonathan Jones
Lynn Terry
22) Haven Eutsler
Ronald Heft, Jr.
Anna Pagano
23) Tanya Moller
24) Valorie Hoff
25) Adam Becker
Tyler Long
27) Wendy Gross
28) Amanda Burkhardt
McGoff
29) Gareth Messman
30) Grant Haines

A BLAST FROM THE PAST

Mzrs. Richard Grebs

Canadian Squares
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Cream: 2 c. shortening

March Anniversaries

12) Gregory & Bonnie Peters
Todd & Laurie Schwepfinger | | Add:
14) Carol & Paul DeAngelis

20) Craig & Clara Ihle
26) Carl & Jane Martin

30) Edward & LouAnn Fotta
31) Vanceen & Craig Langkamer

Add: 2 c. Brown sugar
2 eggs

2 tsp. vanilla
2 ¢ Quick Mother’s oats (dry) and cream

Then mix by hand with: 4 ¢ flour with 1 tsp baking soda
Roll dough between waxed paper.

Divide dough into 2 parts and roll the first part to fit a
jelly roll pan or cookie sheet, then spread with lekvar.

Roll out the second part and place on top.

Bake at 350 degrees for 25 minutes
When cool, sprinkle with powdered sugar and cut into
squares

Filling can be 1 large jar of lekvar or 2 cans of apricot

butter.
FRatEh NOTES OF THANKS
Children Birthdays
THANK
4) Sydney Harkcom ' YOU

9) Charlotte Roy
11) Payton Holderman
13) Presley Podhyski
15) Ella Beller
26) Ryland Burke
30) Cassidy Breiner

Edgeboro Pictures!

As you take pictures at church, please
remember to share them with us!

Send them to: edgeboropictures@gmail.com.

Thank you for your charitable contribution of $170.00
on 01/08/2025 in support of Valley Youth House Programs.
Your generosity makes a significant difference in our ability to
provide programming to young people in desperate need of our
services.

For the last 50 years, Valley Youth House has provided crisis
intervention and outcome-driven programs to more that 446,000
youth and families in our community. This is only possible with
the assistance of philanthropic support, and therefore we are
most appreciative of your donation.

Thank you for supporting our mission to be the catalyst
for youth to achieve their desired future through genuine rela-
tionships that support families, ensure safe places, and build
community connections

Sincerely,
Christina ] Shoemaker, MBA CFRE

Senior Vice President of Advancement
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MO ) Edgeboro Moravian Church g
/’4\ < Easter Flower Order Form

Qg 6” pot Easter Lily @ $9.50

8” pot Purple Tulip @ $9.50

Number of Lilies

Number of Tulips

Total Amount Due $

Name

In Memory of

In Honor of

All orders are due by March 30th.
The order will be placed with Buzas Greenhouse April 1st, 2025

For any further information, please call or e-mail the church office
610.866-8793/churchoffice@edgeboromoravian.org




o1 Edgeboro Moravian Church’s Mission
To love God, grow in Christ, and share the Holy Spirit through
Worship, Fellowship, Discipleship, Ministry, and Evangelism

Sunday Schedule Find us at edgeboromoravian.org or 610.866-8793
9:15am Adult Sunday School

9:30 Youth Sunday School Office Administrator: Carole Burkhardt
10:30am Worship churchoffice@edgeboromoravian.org

Office Hours: Mon.- Fri. 9:00am-1:00pm
Organist & Choir Director: Gayle Justice
Sexton: Greg Clugston

Want More Edgeboro News?
® Access the church calendar online & Worship online at edgeboromoravian.org

Click on the Contact Us dropdown to enroll in weekly email announcements & phone blasts.
e Join Edgeboro’s Facebook Group
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